Dillia ¢

To whom it may concern

We are the residents of benton ave and 158" street just N of the DOT consecution site.

At the time when you sent a letter asking if there was any objection to their building project, we
asked what their intent with our road was and the rear entrance to their property. They assured
us that was only to be used in an emergency. A gate and fence would be erected to prevent
casual use of our road. '

TODAY:

Today we have side dump semis, gravel trucks, ready mix cement trucks.DOT orange
trucks and all the contractors using our road, because they must wait One minute
longer in traffic to use HWY 20 entrance

Now we are told by Jessica Felix, that this road will be paved (we never wanted that)

. and used by SRTS as access to their property. LIED TO US

Once a peaceful gravel road with children riding bikes and horses, to an expressway
for contractors and SRTS buses. They are going to pave with 9” of concrete to
temporarily handle the traffic load. That’s not temporary!

| suggested several alternatives to using Benton and 158t

paving an entrance and frontage road from Buchanan to their property at a cost 1/3
of what it will cost to pave Benton. Jessicas reply was “that’s not going to happen”
| suggested keeping SRTS where they are until hwy 20 is finished,(Which would solve
all of this) and lessicas reply. “that’s not going to happen” cause we have a lease.
Just delay the lease till 20 is finished, everything else is delayed in this project! “NO”
| asked to please send a note to contractors and her employees using this road to
please use hwy 20 entrance and her reply was “NO”
| asked to at least post a speed limit sign of 20-25 MPH for this road, her reply, NO “
it’s a county road and the speed limit is 55MPH.

| told her that she and the county will be responsible if some child gets hit or killed
because of her refusal to take simple precautions after lying to us and abusing this road.

I understand progress and all but there is no reason for this, and we do not want this street
paved and used as a back entrance to DOT and SRTS. She says its only temporary and that after

it is!

" 20 is finished it will be no longer be used. We don’t believe this either, why not leave it the way

MHMH /%%‘ strongly object to this use of our road and ask the county to do something!
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